
all saints church 
H O L B E A C H  

www.allsaintsholbeach.org.uk

per issue

- £
5 

pe
r ye

ar for 9 issues - £5 per year for 9 iss
ue

s

ASHLINGS

M A R C H  2 0 1 8



2 3

Letter from the Bishop of GranthamParish Contacts

Dear 
Friends,
The words 
‘How can this 
be?’ seem 
to me to be 
hovering in 
the air a great 
deal at the 
moment.
‘How can this 
be’ that we are 

so close to the date of leaving the EU and 
we don’t know precisely what is happening 
yet? ‘How can this be’ that I’ve paid my 
stamp all these years and all I hear about 
is hospitals and schools under huge stress? 
‘How can this be’ that every year the trees 
seem to burst into bud a few days earlier 
than they did last year, but that many 
people cannot accept the evidence that 
says that this is as a result of human impact 
on the climate?
These and so many other versions of the 
question buzz around in my mind and 
heart – as do the very prosaic ones of 
human living that in different ways we each 
face – and in my case: ‘How can this be’ that 
my parents, who have been reasonably well 
physically to this point, suddenly seem now 
to be failing so rapidly?
‘How can this be?’

These are big questions and real questions. 
They affect different parts of our lives. They 
require us to draw on deep sources of 
strength. They can depress us or energise 
us. They can encourage us to reach out 
to others for support, and they can also 
make us want to hide and to turn in on 
ourselves. And where is God in it all?
I don’t underestimate the impact of these 
words and of their underlying and related 
questions.

However, as the words and questions 
gather, in the month of March at least I 
am comforted by the fact that as the 25th 
approaches, I can draw strength from the 
example of one amazing woman who 
has trodden the human path before us. 
The 25th of March is the Feast of the 
Annunciation, which is the day on which 
Mary was told the news that she would 
bear a child who would be Son of God – 
and not surprisingly, she exclaimed ‘How 
can this be?’  (Luke 1.34)
If Mary asked this question, then I think I 
am in good company if, on occasion, I ask it 
myself as well.
‘How can this be?’

And once it had been explained to Mary 
that if she said ‘yes’, she was to enact 
God’s will, then Mary did indeed summon 
her strength and courage and love and 
obedience, and having expressed her 
incredulity, proceeded to bring about God’s 
purpose for her and for the world. She 
could have said ‘no’. However, she said ‘let 
it be so’, and thus a new chapter opened in 
the life of God’s creation.
Can I echo Mary’s words? Can we?
Can we, having faced the questions, place 
our trust in God and respond with similar 
strength, courage, love and obedience? Can 
we draw strength from Mary’s example?
It is my firm conviction that we can!
With every prayer and blessing, then, 
for March and for the Feast of the 
Annunciation,
And for the coming joy of Easter,

Bishop Nicholas
P.S. – And thank you to everyone who 
accepted my invitation to share thoughts 
about Christmas. I received some wonderful 
contributions from across the diocese that I 
continue to treasure.
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On Good 
Morning Sunday 
this week, one 
of the listeners 
phoned in with 
Pope Francis’ 
10 things to fast 
from in Lent.

Hurtful words, 
sadness, anger, 

pessimism, worrying, complaining, 
feeling pressured, bitterness, selfishness, 
grudges, and words.

Instead he suggested we; use kind words, 
gratitude, patience, hope, trust in God, 
meditating, and prayerfulness, being filled 
with joy, being compassionate, being 
reconciled, and listening.

These remind me of the fruits of the 
Spirit; this form of fast will enable you to 

grow these fruits and be closer to what 
God wants us to be.

I invite you to meditate on this poem I 
used at our Ash Wednesday Service.

	 Light as a feather
	 A finger touched me,
	 branded me cross-shaped
	 Smudged me with ash.
	
	 Light as a feather
	 God’s finger caressed me
	 With a sign of forgiveness
	 Marked me with love.

	 Light as a feather
	 Penitent, shriven,
	 Signed with His life-mark,
	 I go on my way.

From Watching the Kingfisher  
by Ann Lewin

Saint of the Month, by Kex Dean Some thoughts for Lent from Revd Michaela Dean

March 18th, is the day we remember Cyril, Bishop 
of Jerusalem, Teacher of the Faith, 386. He was born 
in Jerusalem in 315 and ordained priest in 348. He was 
consecrated as Bishop of Jerusalem but his period as 
bishop was turbulent and difficult. Cyril tried to establish 
his diocese’s freedom from the control of Caeserea, and as 
a consequence found himself out of favour with the Bishop 
of Caesarea, Acacius. He was exiled three times, in 357, 
360 and 367. In total he spent 16 years of his 35 years as 
bishop in exile.

He was exiled because his theological beliefs clashed with 
those of Acacius and the lack of trust he showed in the 
ability of language to adequately convey doctrine. 

Disagreements led to misunderstandings and mistrust 
between Acacius of Caesarea and Cyril and their 

relationship was fraught with theological rivalry and tension, and Acacius was 
instrumental in the councils that sent Cyril into exile. Cyril was ultimately reinstated 
to full episcopal duties in 378, and took part in the Second Ecumenical Council at 
Constantinople in 381.

Cyril was a teacher, and was in charge of teaching those in preparation for baptism 
at Jerusalem. Indeed, it may have been his desire to communicate the Christian faith 
effectively and accurately that led him into doctrinal controversy. Cyril was seeking 
precision, in an age where diverse opinion was the norm.

Cyril was not only active in theological debate and teaching. He was known as a 
protector of the poor, who willingly sold church property and used the money 
gained to feed the poor. These actions were held against him on more than one 
occasion.

Many of Cyril’s sermons and lectures have survived, and they reveal much about the 
life and teaching of the Early Church. He is remembered as a teacher of the Church, 
and as one who, although orthodox in thought, sought clarification of doctrine. 
He is an early example of those Christian leaders whose lot was often to be 
misunderstood because of the questions that he asked rather than the answers that 
he gave. An excerpt from one of his lectures illustrates his teaching skill and his drive 
for precision:

‘And why did He call the grace of the Spirit, water. Because by water all things subsist; 
because water brings forth grass and living things; because the water of the showers comes 
down from heaven; because it comes down one in form, but works in many forms. Thus 
also the Holy Spirit, being one, and of one nature, and indivisible, divides to each His grace, 
according As He will, and as the dry tree, after partaking of water, puts forth shoots, so also 
the soul in sin, when it has been through repentance made worthy of the Holy Spirit, brings 
forth clusters of righteousness’. 

Our lent charity will be 
Holbeach Hospital
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Floodlight Sponsors

Christmas Charity Appeal for Crisis

Ark Money

If you would like to sponsor the 
running of the church foodlights 
please contact Clare. It costs the 
church about £1000 a year to run 
the foodlights but for £10 you 
can sponsor a day in memory of 
someone or to celebrate a special 
occasion, or if you prefer your 
donaton can remain anonymous.

Please contact: 
Clare Stupples - 017771 531481

4th March 
In loving memory of dearest father 
Raymond James Waters.

13th March 
Sponsor wishes to remain 
anonymous.

22nd March 
Birthday Memories of a darling 
brother Raymond Jeffrey Waters.

27th March 
In memory of George Hector.

Directed by 
Samantha Graper

Saturday 24th March 7:30pm
St. Mary Magdalene Church, Fleet

PE12 8NN

Retiring Collection

We are thrilled to announce the 
total raised by our Christmas 
Charity Appeal for Crisis. An 
astonishing £1,763.39 was raised 
which was made up from £718.35 
donated at our Carol Services, 
Crib Service and Midnight Mass 
and a phenomenal £1,045 raised 

by the Junior Choir for their sponsored stable sleepover. This is a fantastic total 
and will make a huge difference to homeless people through the year-long work of 
Crisis. Well done everyone and thank you. Congratulations to Melody who raised 
the highest individual total of £185.

Well worth a few hours of discomfort. 

After the massive task of dismantling, 
washing, drying, counting and bagging 
up (thank you to Clare, Lynne and Pam) 
we can finally announce that the Money 
Ark amounted to £545.36 an the 
nearest guess was from Simon Parker 
who wins half of this amount for his 
chosen charity and the remaining 
£272.68 comes to the church.

Thank you Clare for organising it.

Friday 2nd March 
7pm at St. Mary’s Church 
Whaplode, PE12 6TA

Please feel free to join us wearing bright dresses or scarfs
Refreshments available after the Service

Contact Mariola on 07547428448 or 
email: stmaryschurchwhaplode@gmail.com

www.wwdp.org.uk 
Registered Charity Number 233242

Mirinesse Singers

Fauré
Requiem
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All Saints Ladies Group 

Mother’s Union 

At our last meeting on 14th February, 
Sharon welcomed members, followed 
by the usual formalities. We agreed 
that £20 and £30 donations go towards 
flowers for Holbeach Hospital and 
All Saints Church. We were reminded 
to let Mrs Gillian Temple know when 
members were ill. Sharon Cole informed 
the meeting that Denise Clifford was 
recently admitted to a care home. 
Denise had been a good member 
of the group we will miss her smile 
and character. We wish her well for 
the future. From September annual 
subscriptions will be increased to £7. 
The £1 per meeting remains unchanged. 
For the outing in June, it was agreed 
to see Swan Lake Ballet at the South 
Holland Centre by live link from The 
Royal Opera House. For the Church 
Flower Festival, Jean Dewhirst and Pat 

Duncan, with some help, will arrange 
the Groups display titled ‘My Fair 
Lady’. Speaker, Mr Anthony Grunwell, 
gave a talk about his experiences as a 
Professional Orchestra Conductor. He 
had learnt to play the violin as a young 
boy and attended the Guildhall of Music. 
Playing in orchestras, he met many 
famous musicians. Eventually, he changed 
course and followed his interest and 
love of music by working as a conductor. 
After answering questions, Sharon 
thanked Anthony, refreshments served 
and the raffle drawn. Next meeting 
is on Wednesday 14th March at 7 pm 
there will be a Textile Workshop by 
Anita O’Neill.  Come and join us if you 
enjoy making things and good company 
contact;  
Rita Norris secretary 01406 423474 or 
Leader Sharon Cole 01406 423474.

Palm Sunday 25th March 10.15 am 
Procession with palms from the old 
Library to the church followed by a 
dramatised reading of the Passion Gospel 
and Holy Communion.

Walk of Witness 
Good Friday 30th March 12.00 

Starting at Holy Trinity Catholic Church
Pausing at the Co-op & Old Barclays Bank 
for readings, hymns and prayers.
Finishing in All Saints Churchyard
1.00 Soup & rolls at All Saints

Services and Events in Holy Week

Churches Together in Holbeach

Six members met in the Mary Bass Room, 
Jackie had prepared and led a Lenten 
Reflection. Mrs.Sheldrake presented the 

accounts for 2017, checked by Stephen Cole, and informed the meeting that the 
current bank balance was £150.77. Four members had shared in Long Sutton 
Branches social afternoon. Membership certificates presented to Hazel Massey, 
Monica Venni, Pam Sells and Jackie Sheldrake all having served more than 20 years.

Lady Chapel Flowers: None in Lent. Easter 1st April Linda Beverley Stone  
for Ann Dacey. Members agreed to provide Lady Chapel Flowers at the  
Flower Festival.

Diary Dates: 2nd 7 pm Women’s World Day of Prayer Service at Whaplode 
Saint Mary’s Church. 7th 9:30 am Corporate Communion in Church. 11th 10:30 
am Mothering Sunday Service. 16th 2:00 pm Branch Meeting in the Mary Bass 
Room. 9th April 2:30 pm Deanery Lady Day Eucharist at Lutton Saint Nicholas 
Church, when a new member will be enrolled.

If you are interested in joining the Mothers’ Union, please contact Joyce Fines  
01406 420160 more information  www.allsaintsholbeach.org.uk/mothers-union

	 6.30 pm - Deanery Evensong

Monday 26th	 7.30 pm - Compline & Stations of the Cross

Tuesday 27th	 7.30 pm - Compline & Stations of the Cross

Wednesday 28th 	 9.00 am - William Stukeley School Communion

	 10.30 am - Holbeach Primary Academy Holy Week Service

	 7.30 pm - Compline & Stations of the Cross

Maundy Thursday 29th	 7.30 pm - Holy Communion with foot washing, stripping 	
	 of the altar followed by a vigil until midnight.

Good Friday 30th 	 12.00 - Walk Of Witness, starting from the Catholic 		
	 Church and stopping outside the Co-op and the old 		
	 Barclays bank before finishing in All Saints churchyard

		 1.00 pm - Soup Lunch at All Saints

		 2.00 pm - At the Foot of the Cross -  
	 (readings, hymns & prayer)

Holy Saturday 31st 	 7.30 pm - Easter Eve Vigil

Easter Sunday 1st April 	6.00 am - Easter Dawn Service in the Vicarage Garden – 	
	 an informal service with a bonfire & watching the sun rise 	
		 followed by breakfast.

	 10.30 am - Holy Communion for Easter Day

		 6.30 pm - Deanery Evensong

ALL 
WELCOME
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Beautiful Brass Lectern William Stukeley C of E Primary School

Y6 Hilltop Visit
Year 6 had an amazing time at a very 
damp and muddy Hilltop! It is always 
good to see the children overcoming the 
challenge of the different activities that 
we do and becoming more independent. 
We are already looking forward to next 
year’s visit!

Scientist Day
The children in Reception and Key Stage 
One all dressed up as scientists for the 
day. They spent the day exploring their 
senses through different investigations. 
Everyone rotated around the classrooms 
where each one was set up to explore a 
specific sense. There were investigations 
into how our eyes work, how important 
our eyes are and how difficult life would 
be without our sight. Our hearing 
was put to the test when we had to 
sequence the sounds from the loudest 
to the quietest when we shook different 
objects. We then learnt about our sense 
of touch and how our hands have more 
feeling than other parts of our body. We 
enjoyed placing our hands into different 
pots and describing how they felt. Baked 
beans caused quite a reaction! Our 
sense of smell and taste were put to 

the test together 
when we tasted 
different crisps. 
We even dried 
our tongues to 
sample the four 
main tastes of 
sweet, salty, bitter and sour.  
The children left school having  
explored all their senses in one day!

Bugs and Butterflies Day
We were very grateful to the Baytree 
Owl and Wildlife Centre for their 
support during our recent Stukeley 
University seminars so when we heard 
about the damage they suffered in the 
recent bad weather, we decided to do all 
that we could to support them. We held 
a Bugs and Butterflies day where  
the children came to school 
dressed as a bug or a 
butterfly! In total we 
raised £212!

Head Teacher - Mr T W Emery  School Office - 01406 422102

A Service of  Wholeness and Healing

Held on the fourth Thursday of each month.
The next one will be on:  
Thursday 22nd March at 7.00 pm.
The service takes place in the lady Chapel and is a very 
gentle and prayerful said service which lasts about 40 minutes 
during which there is the opportunity for people to come 
forward and receive the laying on of hands and anointing with 
oil at the communion rail. You can come forward either for 
yourselves or for other people, and are invited, if you wish, to 
share with the priest what it is that is troubles you and what 
it is that you would like prayers for and the priest will pray 
with you for wholeness & healing for both the body, mind 
and spirit. There is no obligation to come forward and you 
are welcome to remain prayerfully in your pew for the 
whole of the service if you would prefer.  
Do think about giving it a try.

Sadly no story from Holbeach Primary Academy this month.

How many of you have noticed the lovely brass eagle lectern 
that is chained to the floor in the Lady Chapel and is thus 
unable to be used?

I found the following short article in a 1925 copy of Holbeach 
Parish News – which was kindly lent to me by Lynne Barkes.

A beautiful brass lectern for use at the side altar has been kindly 
presented to the Church by Mrs Bradfield. The lectern was originally 
given by her to the English Church at Aix-la-Chapelle, in memory of her 
husband who died there February 23rd 1907. As a result of the War 
the ornaments of that Church were damaged or destroyed. The lectern 
was broken in three pieces, but Mrs Bradfield has had it repaired by 
the Birmingham Arts Guild, and it is now equal to new. The bible on 
the lectern is the kind gifts of one of our communicants, and we are 
exceedingly grateful to both donors for their generous presents.

I wonder if it would be appropriate to unchain it and put it back 
into use for our Wednesday morning Eucharists?

Rosamund
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 Diary Dates for March
Thursday 1 2.30 Holbeach Hospital Communion

7.00 Prayer Group 9 Edinburgh Walk
Friday 2 11.00 Community Larder and Cafe Reading Rooms

6.00 Junior choir probationers
6.30 Junior choir
7.15 Adult Choir
7.15 Wedding Music Evening

Saturday 3 10.00 Coffee morning MBR
12.00 Lent Lunch MBR

Sunday 4th March – Lent 3
Sunday 4 8.00 Holy Communion (BCP)

10.30 All-Age Worship with Baptism
6.30 Deanery Evensong

Monday 5 10.00 Crochet & knitting group 2 Park Lane
7.30 Lent Course – session 3 The Vicarage

Tuesday 6 2.30 Holy Communion at Patchett Lodge
7.30 Ministry Team The Vicarage

Wednesday 7 9.30 Holy Communion Lady Chapel
10.00 Tea & Coffee MBR

Thursday 8 7.30 Flower Festival Committee The Vicarage
Friday 9 11.00 Community Larder & Cafe Reading Rooms

6.00 Junior Choir 
7.15 Adult Choir

Saturday 10 10.00 Coffee Morning MBR
12.00 Lent Lunch MBR
Sunday 11th March – Lent 4 / Mothering Sunday 

Sunday 11 10.30 All-Age Communion
6.30 Deanery Evensong

Monday 12 10.00 Crochet & knitting Group 2 Park Lane
7.30 Lent Course – session 4 The Vicarage

Tuesday 13 2.30 Holy Communion at Beech Lodge
Wednesday 14 9.30 Holy Communion Lady Chapel

10.00 Tea & Coffee MBR
10.30 Home communions
7.00 Ladies Group Reading Rooms

Thursday 15 7.00 Prayer Group 9 Edinburgh Walk
Friday 16 11.00 Community Larder & Cafe Reading Rooms

2.00 Mother’s Union MBR
6.00 Junior Choir
7.15 Adult Choir

Saturday 17 10.00 Coffee Morning MBR
12.00 Lent Lunch MBR

 Diary Dates for March / April
Sunday 18th March – Lent 5 / Passion Sunday

Sunday 18 10.30 Holy Communion (CW)
6.30 Deanery Evensong

Monday 19 10.00 Crochet & knitting group 2 Park Lane
7.30 Lent Course – session 5 The Vicarage

Tuesday 20 7.30 PCC meeting MBR
Wednesday 21 9.30 Holy Communion Lady Chapel

10.00 Tea & Coffee MBR
2.30 Holy Communion at Mayfields

Thursday 22 7.00 Service of Healing and Wholeness Lady Chapel
Friday 23 11.00 Community Larder and Cafe Reading Rooms

6.00 Junior Choir
7.15 Adult Choir

Saturday 24 10.00 Coffee Morning MBR
12.00 Lent Lunch

Sunday 25th March – Palm Sunday
Sunday 25 10.15 Palm Sunday Procession Old Library

10.30 Holy Communion + Passion Reading
12.15 Baptism
6.30 Deanery Evensong

Monday 26 10.00 Crochet & knitting group 2 Park Lane
7.30 Compline & Stations of the Cross

Tuesday 27 2.30 Holy Communion at Nutten Stoven
7.30 Compline & Stations of the Cross

Wednesday 28 9.00 Wm Stukeley School Holy Week Communion
10.30 HPA Holy Week Service
7.30 Compline & Stations of the Cross

Thursday 29 7.30 Maundy Thursday Eucharist
9.00 Vigil until midnight

Friday 30 11.00 Community Larder & Cafe Reading Rooms
12.00 Good Friday Walk of Witness Catholic church
1.00 Soup Lunch MBR
2.00 At the Foot of the Cross

Saturday 31 10.00 Coffee morning and church decoration MBR
12.00 Lent Lunch
7.30 Vigil Service

Sunday April 1st – Easter Day
Sunday 1 Apr 6.00 Easter Dawn Service Vicarage Garden

10.30 Easter Day Holy Communion
6.30 Deanery Evensong
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Pancake fun and games

Have a go at Bell Ringing From the Parish Registers

Since Shrove Tuesday fell in half term we 
invited the junior choir to come and join 
in some pancake games prior to serving 
free pancakes to passers-by. You can see 
from the pictures that they had a lot of 
fun and we also served about 30 pancakes 
to the bell ringers and visitors who 
dropped by.

Do you fancy learning to 
ring the church bells?
Following a couple of months off due 
to family illness and bereavement, 
our Tuesday morning Bell Ringing 
practice sessions will recommence 
on Tuesday 6th February at 10.30 am.

Everyone is welcome - from 
complete beginners and those who 
haven’t rung for years but would like 
to get back into it, to old hands who 
just enjoy the company of  
other ringers.

Call Michael Slater:
01406 424215

Baptisms 
We welcome into the church 
family:

17th February - Elliott Wright

Funerals 
We offer our sympathy to the 
families of:

29th January - Douglas Stinton

7th February - Edward Gent

8th February - Jennifer Ayres

A Bookshop in Holbeach?

A small group of us are planning 
to open a second-hand community 
bookshop on Holbeach High 
Street. It will be overseen by a 
charity set up for the purposes and 
it will be run by volunteers. As well 
as providing good quality affordable 
books and other media, we hope it 
will provide space for local artists 
and schools to exhibit, be a place 
for story-time for small people, 
book clubs for slightly older people, 
and even perhaps poetry evenings 
for creative people!

It is planned to run the project for a trial period of between 18 months and 2 years  
in the first instance to see how sustainable our idea is. But we believe the shop will 
contribute positively to the mixed economy of our High Street and, as its reputation 
grows, draw other visitors to our town, benefitting Holbeach businesses. 

Once the shop has established itself and a contingency fund has been established, it 
is intended that profits will be used to support good causes (which will be chosen 
democratically by volunteers working in the shop), with at least 70% supporting local 
need. A Book Shop run for and by the Community, 

All Saints Church PCC has very bravely agreed to support this venture as part of 
its commitment to encourage the flourishing of the town, and the Academy has 
said they will help us to build shelves. We are currently viewing available properties, 
building up a start-up fund and collecting books. We have already been generously 
offered grants and donations amounting to £3250 towards this venture.

If you have any thoughts or ideas about the Bookshop or would like to contribute in 
any way – let Kate Plant know on 01406 425016, or kateplant2610@gmail.com 

This is for all of us!

P.S.  The founding trustees of the charity include Cllr Nick Worth, Brian Boardman, 
who has been a second-hand and antiquarian bookseller for 30 years and Charles 
Baker, a tourism specialist who over the last 20 years has work in many areas of 
the tourism sector including hotel management, tour operations and destination 
management. More recently Charles has, in a voluntary capacity, overseen the second 
hand bookshop in St Albans Cathedral before moving to Holbeach in July 2017. Also 
Kate Plant, who has some experience working with the voluntary and community 
sector, setting up a small charity, bidding for funds, recruiting volunteers and 
delivering training. Other trustees will be appointed as the need arises.
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Regular Parish Events

Holbeach Community Larder & Cafe

1st & 15th of March

2018 Flower Festival Thursday 3rd – Monday 7th May

SOUTH  HOLLAND  

SINGERS

‘Vivaldi Gloria’
plus popular supporting repertoire 

from Handel and Mozart

SATURDAY MAY 12th, 2018
7.30 PM

at St. John the Baptist Church, 
Hawthorn Bank, Spalding

Thinking ahead to the Flower Festival please start collecting and planning we  
will need the following

Tombola items – Lynne has decided 
to run her infamous Tombola stall for the 
full 5 days so she will need a whole host 
more items. Please leave any suitable 
new (or virtually new) suitable items, tins 
and bottles etc in the labelled box at the 
back of church.

Produce Stall – Please start making all 
the usual jams, jellies, marmalades and 
chutneys and also of course home-made 
cakes and sweets. We can also sell well 
rooted plants and cuttings and surplus home grown vegetables and fruit and eggs.

Mary Bass Room Refreshments – we will need lots of volunteers to staff the 
kitchen and the café area. Please look out for the sign up lists.

BBQ – Our popular BBQ will be operational on the Saturday, Sunday and Monday 
and we will need at least three volunteers at all times. Please look out for the sign  
up lists.

Our church needs someone 
who will take pride in their 
work and is:
   •  Self-motivated
   •  Responsible
   •  Reliable
   •  Flexible
6 hours per week worked over  
2 days at £8/hr
3 month probationary period
Further details and application 
form from: 
Rev’d Rosamund Seal  
01406 424989

Cleaner required for  
All Saints Church

•  Dried Milk
•  UHT Milk
•  Tinned custard
•  Savoury rice
•  Tins potatoes  
•  Noodles
•  Jam
•  Tinned rice pudding
•  Tinned steak pies

•  Gravy granules
•  Tinned ham
•  Pasta sauces
•  Cereal
•  Shower gel
•  Hand soap
•  Toilet rolls
•  Dog & Cat food
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Advertisments

SIMON’S ROOFING
Roofing Contractor

Over 30 years’ experience

01406 490262 / 07742 173058
E:  Simonsroofing123@gmail.com

All types of Roofing work 
undertaken

Specialist in Flat Roofing  
and Lead Work.

UPVC Fascias, guttering
 and pitch tiled roofs.

All work fully guaranteed

Very Competitive Prices

Please call for a 
no-obligation quote!
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